
Minutes of Allotment Committee Meeting held in The United Reformed Church Rusthall on 16th June 2015 at 8:00pm

ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN: RESOLVED to elect Cllr Richard Benoy as Chairman of the Allotment Committee. 
ELECTION OF VICE-CHAIRMAN: RESOLVED to elect Cllr Barry Edwards as Vice-Chairman of the Allotment Committee. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]MEMBERS PRESENT: Cllr Edwards (V.Chairman), Cllr Moore, Cllr Punyer and Mr Longhurst.
OFFICER PRESENT: Mrs S Denne – Clerk
MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC PRESENT: Yes
1.    Apologies for Absence – Cllr Benoy
2.    Declarations of Interest – Cllr Punyer has an allotment.
3.    Minutes of the Allotment Meeting held on the 17th March 2015 were agreed.
4.    Introduction of new Cllrs to the committee - Cllr Edwards welcomed new Cllrs Moore and Punyer to the committee.
5.   To agree a second allotment holder as a committee member – It was agreed to offer a non-voting place on the allotment committee to Mr John Dand.
6.   Grass cutting contract – The Clerk informed the meeting that Mr Chris Patterson had been successful in winning the grass cutting and ground maintenance contract. If any plot holders required their plots strimmed, Chris may be able to help for an hourly rate. Contact Clerk for details.
7.   Outcome of the inspection of all three allotment sites – The Clerk inspected all three sites and letters will shortly be going out to those whose plots are not up to the required standard. The Clerk was disappointed to see that many plots were still not numbered. An email would be sent to remind plot holders and notices put up in the notice boards.
8.    Community area at Wickham Gardens and possible orchard site – A noticeboard has been put up on the site. The area chosen has some fruit bushes trees, which with plot holders help, will be pruned later on and then all plot holders can gain from the fruit next year. The Clerk also mentioned that a plot holder suggested that a group of tenants take their apples to a press for pressing into juice or even cider. Another plot holder gave information on a possible venue. The Clerk also suggested that anyone with surplus produce or plants who wished to give them away could put them near to the noticeboards on the three sites, for people to help themselves. 
9.   Chairman’s Report – Cllr Edwards read out Cllr Benoy’s report. Cllr Benoy is chasing the fencer for the costs to fence the length of Wickham Gardens fronting the road. The plumber has been asked to fix the tank at Primrose Project which is hopefully done before this meeting. Would any persons present this evening, like to get involved with running a stall at the Rusthall Village Fete, Saturday 11th July?
10.  Open session for questions from the public –
 a) A member of the public asked what could be done about the waste land at Southwood Road extension. It was agreed that the Committee members would have a look at the area. Then consider organising a work party to clear and spray it, before may be levelling it.     
  b)  The Clerk to confirm the time of the BBQ on the 18th July and inform everyone by email or notice board.
   c)   Padlocks were causing a problem.

The meeting closed at 2050 


